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Subject: Revised definition of “immediate family” 
for purposes of G visas

The Department of Human Resources (DHR) would like to inform all GS/OAS personnel that in December 2016, the U.S. Department of State (USDOS) notified on a recent update in the definition of “immediate family members”. This affects dependent children eligible for G and A dependent visas types. All international Organizations and Diplomatic Visa holders are impacted by this change.

  

As amended, “immediate family” no longer includes unmarried sons and daughters (without respect to age).  After the change, the dependent definition is as follows:

· Unmarried sons and daughters up to age 21, whether by blood or adoption, who reside regularly in the household of the principal staff member and are not members of another household (e.g. married).

· Children up to age 23 if enrolled full time as students at a post-secondary school. 

· Children over age 21 if disabled. 

· Children age 23-26 eligible to receive a benefit from the sponsoring organization. This benefit refers to the GS/OAS Health Insurance coverage for dependent children until 26 years of age for eligible staff members.

An adult son or daughter who is no longer recognized as an “immediate family member” as a result of this change may be eligible to apply for another visa classification or seek a change of status to another nonimmigrant status (B2 Visitor Visa, F1 Student Visa, etc.). This change of status can be done within the US or abroad at the corresponding U.S Consulate. 
The application deadline for changes of visa classification status within the US is Friday, January 27, 2017. Therefore, those staff members and consultants whose dependent children are G-4 visa holders, do not meet these requirements, and wish to apply for a change of visa classification status within the US should immediately contact Ms. Gaby Hernandez at GHernandez@oas.org in order to receive the necessary assistance/guidance.  If not action is taken by that date, the G-4 holder dependents who do not meet these requirements will be out-of-status in the US. 

Please, be aware that consequences of overstay, out-of-status and unlawful presence in the US are very stiff and the penalties imposed are very severe. Therefore, it is the sole responsibility of staff members and consultants to take the necessary measures so that their dependents do not to fall into any of these categories.  Also, please note that as per the USDOS instructions, the GS/OAS can only facilitate the process and collect the necessary documentation for the change of status to be sent to the USDOS for processing. However, the change of visa classification status is subject to the approval of USDOS and United States Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS). 
For general inquires related to this matter, please contact G4visarevalidations@oas.org.
Date: January 13, 2017.
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